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Summary of Annual KanCare Post Award 
Forum Held 12.11.19 

The KanCare Special Terms and Conditions, at item #71, provide that annually “the state will afford the 
public with an opportunity to provide meaningful comment on the progress of the demonstration.  At 
least 30 days prior to the date of the planned public forum, the state must publish the date, time and 
location of the forum in a prominent location on its website. The state must include a summary of the 
comments and issues raised by the public at the forum and include the summary in the quarterly report, 
as specified in STC64a, associated with the quarter in which the forum was held.  The state must also 
include the summary of its annual report. 
 
Consistent with this provision, Kansas held its 2019 KanCare Public Forum, providing updates and 
opportunity for input, on Wednesday, December 11, 2019, from 3:30-4:30 pm at Memorial Hall 
Auditorium, 120 SW 10th Ave., Topeka, Kansas.  The forum was published on the face page  of the 
www.KanCare.ks.gov website, starting in October 2019.  A screen shot of the notice from the KanCare 
website face page is as follows:  

http://www.kancare.ks.gov/
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At the public forum, approximately 20 KanCare program stakeholders (providers, members, and 
families) attended, as well staff from the Kansas Department of Health and Environment; staff from the 
Kansas Department of Aging and Disability Services; and staff from the KanCare managed care 
organizations.  A summary of the information presented by state staff is included in the following 
PowerPoint documents:   
 
KDHE: 
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KDADS: 
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After the presentations from both KDHE and KDADS, participants were offered the opportunity to 

present questions or comments for discussion.  Most of the comments and questions were related to 

Aetna onboarding and Medicaid Expansion. Director Proffitt explained the work the agencies were 

completing on the new data warehouse. One stakeholder-advocate complained about the low 

attendance and that he had not received notice of the annual public forum. Director Proffitt explained 

the publication of the notice for the Public Forum on the KanCare website.  


